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Question:  

 

Are you able to advise what the CPI increase was for 2015? If the CPI increase for 2015 was 

1.5%, this is lower than the 2% offered in the Government's bargaining policy? 

 

Please advise what the Employee Living Cost Index measures? 

 

Please advise what the increase was in the 2015 year, from December to December? 

 

Can you describe how this compares with the wage offers provided for in the Government's 

bargaining policy? 

 

How does the CPSU's claim for a 12% wage increase compare with this data? 

 

Answer: 

 

The Consumer Price Index for the year to December 2015 increased by 1.7%.   

 

The Australian Bureau of Statistics website advises that the Employee Living Cost Index 

attempts to measure the impact of price changes on the typical living costs of employee 

households. 

 

The Employee Living Cost Index for the year to December 2015 increased by 1.1%.   

 

The Government’s Workplace Bargaining Policy 2015 allows remuneration increases to be 

negotiated up to an average of 2 per cent per annum. This is almost double the  

December 2014 to December 2015 Employee Living Cost Index increase. 

 

Over a three year enterprise agreement, the CPSU wage claim would provide a 4% wage 

increase per annum. The year to December 2015 Consumer Price Index increase was 1.7% 

and the Employee Living Cost Index increase for the same period was 1.1%. The CPSU 

claim is well above the other two indicators.  


